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At the Council’s annual meeting held 

virtually on Wednesday 5th May 2021 

the election took place of the officers 

of the council. The election for the 

chairman's role was contested by the 

current chairman Peter Jones and the 

current deputy chairman Libby Dale, 

the result of the ballot was that 

Councillor Peter Jones was re-elected 

as the chairman for the next twelve 

months.  

 

 

Councillor Libby Dale was re-elected to 

serve as the deputy chairman. 

Councillor Bryan Delanchy was 

returned unopposed as the chairman 

of the Planning Committee and  

Councillor Joy Jones as deputy 

chairman. 

ECCLESHALL FESTIVAL 

The organisation for the Festival has 

been in the hands of local 

organisations or individual members of 

the community for many years. 

The present committee has been 

responsible for the Festival for over 12 

years. Members approached the 

Eccleshall Parish Council to see if there 

was any support for the idea of the 

Parish Council taking it on. 

At a meeting of the council this year it 

was agreed that a new Events 

committee would be formed, as an 

umbrella group for the many and 

various events with which the council is 

involved. After the 2022 Festival, it is 

hoped the committee will take on 

running this event. 

A number of community events are 

arranged by other bodies where the 

council is involved or takes part . The 

events committee will coordinate with 

the various organisers to ensure each 

event gets the wholehearted support 

of the Parish Council. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

COVER PHOTOGRAPH: Jackson’s Marsh, 

courtesy of Cllr. R. Langford. 



Welcome to our  

Assistant Parish Clerk 

 

Bee joined the team on Monday 

19th April working alongside Parish 

Clerk Stacey Worden. 

PARISH VANDALISM 

Living as we do in a quiet country town 

we hope that everyone loves living 

here and treats the area with the same 

respect. 

Unfortunately  one or two recent acts 

of vandalism have disturbed the peace 

and quiet and the Parish Council asks 

readers for their support and help. 

The bus shelter near the island of  

Sancerre Grange, Stafford Road has 

had one of the side glass panels broken 

twice, once following its replacement. 

The matters have been reported to the 

police but we need you to act as our 

eyes and ears and spot who are the 

culprits and report them to the police 

on 101 or by direct message to  

Staffordshire Police via Twitter or 

Facebook. 

I am delighted to have been recently 

recruited to provide additional 

support to the Parish Council and the 

community of Eccleshall. I became 

involved with local government as a 

teenager through Town Twinning, 

which led me to study for a degree in 

French and all these years later, I am 

still in contact with twinning friends in 

Germany. 

I have worked at Surrey County 

Council and Telford and Wrekin 

Council, more recently in Transport 

Planning and Sustainable Travel, 

working with parents and schools to 

help set up ‘Walking Buses’ and 

encouraging active travel for school 

children.  My interests include visiting 

art exhibitions and French cinema. 

Beverley ‘Bee’ Partridge  

Email : assistantclerkepc@gmail.com 

A BYGONE AGE 

The Parish Council own two  

decommissioned red BT phone boxes, 

located at Fair Oak and Croxton. All 

over the UK, many have been 

repurposed for a wide variety of social 

and community uses such as book 

exchanges, information points and 

even planters! Both boxes need 

refurbishment before they can be 

used, and a local resident has kindly 

volunteered to undertake the works on 

behalf of the PC.  



If you are interested in joining the 

council at some time in the future, one 

of the first steps would be to attend 

some of the Council meetings to see 

what goes on. 

The details of the meeting dates, times 

etc are available on the Council’s 

website at: 

www.eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk. 

Members of the public are welcome to 

attend and observe council meetings, 

and can address the members of the 

council during the  Public Participation 

section of the meeting. 

Parish Council Elections take place 

every four years, with  the next 

election taking place in May 2023. 

Each year, the parish holds a public 

meeting so that the members of the 

community can be informed about the 

activities of their council and enable 

them to ask questions. 

Due to the Pandemic restrictions it was 

not as easy as it usually would be. 

This year a smaller version of the 

meeting was held virtually using Zoom 

technology to enable all of the 

councillors and members of the public 

who wished to be involved in the 

process, with a view to inviting 

community representatives to a face to 

face meeting when appropriate to do 

so. 

Becoming a Parish Councillor 

I decided to join the Parish Council after 
observing it for nearly two years - many of 
you will have seen my blog and know I've 
been watching and reporting.  The time 
has come for me to get directly involved 
with how and why parish decisions are 
made, and I feel I can help the council by 
bringing new perspectives and 
experiences.  Having seen some 
decisions go really well and others 
flounder and stall, or cause negative 
reactions, I hope that by becoming part of 
the conversation I can help shape those 
decisions to be more robust when 
implemented.  In addition, my experience 
in the world of digital solutions and 
content research will help speed up the 
process of taking ideas from concept to 
delivery - for example by anticipating risks 
and issues so we can seek advice from 
specialists beforehand and build a better 
plan. 

I am a recent convert to the concept of 
‘failing fast’ - how to spot when something 
is going wrong and to quickly shut it down 
and move on. All to often public projects 
seem to 'fail slowly', and I hope that in a 
small way I can help Eccleshall Parish 
Council to spot such things early enough 
to put them right - or abandon bad ideas 
promptly! 

Ant was co-opted to represent the Town 
Ward in February 2021. 

NEW PARISH COUNCILLOR 

Councillor Ant Reid 



PHARMACIST RETIRES 

Andrew Morrison retired at the end of May 2021 as the 

town's pharmacist. 

Andrew grew up in Stafford, attending King Edward 6th 

Grammar School, where he pursued his chosen career in 

Pharmacy.  Having attained his degree at Aston 

University, he completed his registration year at what is 

now the University Hospital of North Midland in Stoke 

and was registered as a pharmacist in 1982 

Unsure of his career direction, he joined Boots where he worked at various 

branches, latterly being in Cannock. He left Boots and worked for an Independent 

Pharmacy in Stafford and after 8 years he left, moving down south to work for 

various small chains., where he gained management experience in running a small 

Pharmacy. 

Having moved back to Stafford, he opened Eccleshall Pharmacy in 1993 at the 

premises where Frank Hudson had his original Pharmacy. He relocated to 11b 

High Street in 2000 and then to its present location in 2009.  

He undertook a Clinical Diploma in Community Pharmacy in 2004 and his Masters 

Degree in 2005 from Keele University. 

He has had a wide experience having worked both as a Practice Pharmacist and 

also as a member of the South Staffs Professional Executive committee of the 

local Primary Care Group. 

Despite having health issues following a stroke in 2011, he continued to work 

albeit reduced hours at least 3 days a week. 

After 39 years as a pharmacist, 29 of them being in Eccleshall, he feels it is the 

right time to pass the baton on to another to continue the work. 

He is married to Julie, has 3 adult children and is now a grandparent to Samuel, 

with whom he intends spending more of his free time. 

We all hope that you enjoy your well earned retirement! 



KEEP ECCLESHALL TIDY 
 

…………….   quote from 8 year old Rory, ‘This litter picking is so calming’! 

 
The Keep Eccleshall Tidy (KET) team have been very busy keeping our pavements, 
seats and signposts clean and tidy.  It is also excellent that so many of the team 
have pledged at least 2 hours to ‘The Great British Spring Clean’, a nationwide 
campaign that started on the 29 May and finished on the 13 June.  The KET team 
pledged 74 a total of hours.  This equates to 222 miles (3 miles per hour).  Thank 
you to all the team for all the work they have done, not just over the past two 
week period, but also since August 2020 when the KET team was first formed. 
 
Please see photographs of a few of the team hard at work; clockwise starting from 
the top left: Murron McNellan, David Hilton, Tracy Garner, James Graham,  Chris 
and Lesley Wilkins, Jackson Atkins, Sonia Mapp, the U12 Rugby Players, Peter 
Jones, Craig and Julie Bunn, Stuart Perren and his grandson Archie Hodgkinson. 
 
On a slightly negative note, Eccleshall still has an issue with cigarette butts.  These 
can be found particularly along both sides of the High Street and on the Co-op side 
of Stafford Street.  There are bins readily available into which extinguished butts 
can be placed and we would urge people to use them when throwing away ciga-
rette ends.  Picking up cigarette butts with the litter picking sticks is a challenge 
and the KET team often have to resort to picking them up by hand.  This really isn’t 
fair as it would be so easy for smokers to place them in the nearby bins. 
 
We currently have 14 year old, Murron NcNellan, litter picking for a three month 
period for an hour a week, to complete the community section of the Duke of  
Edinburgh Bronze Award.  The Parish Council are very keen to help in any way 
with this excellent scheme and would welcome any young person to the KET team  
who is working towards this award.  We also wish mention 15 year old Jackson 
Atkins who undertook the Captain Sir Tom Moore Challenge of 100 at the end of 
April.  Jackson picked up 100+ littered items in The Dells.  We are so fortunate to 
have some fantastic young people in our community as the photographs show. 
 
As you can see from these photographs the Parish Council welcome residents of 
all ages to our wonderful KET team.  Litter picking can take place in family groups, 
couples, individually, with your dog and even in the rain.  We would welcome  
volunteers to our very important community minded team.   
 
Please contact Ros Taylor on ros.taylor@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk or 01785 
859068 if you would like to volunteer to join the Keep Eccleshall Tidy team. 

mailto:ros.taylor@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk


KETT PHOTOGRAPHS 



SANCERRE GRANGE PLAY AREAS 

A new play area designed for our younger children has been opened on 

the Sancerre Grange estate by the developers Bovis.  

This complements the play area for older children on the other side of the 

development. The official opening of both areas were delayed by the 

pandemic.  

 



 



USEFUL CONTACTS 

HIGHWAYS 

Street lights, pot holes, standing water, 

footpaths issues and many highway 

matters  can be reported online:- 

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit 

It is important that residents report 

issues so that it is logged with an 

enquiry number and assigned to an 

County Council officer for inspection 

and assessment. 

General enquiries can be directed to: 

highways@staffordshire.gov.uk 

The Customer Service Centre can help 

with issues in logging new reports and 

providing advice and guidance.  

 

RIGHTS OF WAY 

There is a reporting system for issues 

with the public rights of way, which can 

be found at:  

https://prow.staffordshire.gov.uk/

standardmap.aspx  
 

BOROUGH COUNCIL 

To report problems associated with 

grass cutting, play areas, fly tipping, 

street sweeping and name plates: 

Street Scene - 01785 619401 

Recycling collection - 01785 619402 

email: info@staffordbc.gov.uk 

Dogs - dog fouling and stray dogs:                 

01785 619000 

Email: dogs@staffordbc.gov.up 

PLANNING 01785 619337 

www.staffordboroughcouncil.co.uk/

planning 

 

HIGH STREET NOTICE BOARD 

If you have flyers for any community events 

that you wish to be posted up on the Parish 

Council noticeboard in High Street, there is a 

tray located in I.Tech in Stafford Street  where 

notices can be left or alternatively send a copy 

to Councillor Peter Jones who will print it and 

display it on the notice board. 

 SUSPECT A CRIME? 

This is a general reminder to everyone to 

report any suspicious activity you witness to 

the police on 101 at the time of the incident. 

Please obtain as much information as you 

can, i.e. description of person involved, 

vehicle registration, make and model. If these 

incidents are not reported immediately the 

police can take no action. 

There is also the option to report a crime via 

Facebook and Twitter, by sending a direct 

message. Messages will be logged in the same 

way as a 101 call, and the service is manned 

from 7am until midnight. 

Please still call 999 if it is an emergency and 

an urgent response is needed. 

Eccleshall Parish Council website 

The website has had a facelift!  

For updates on meetings, community events, 

Parish projects, refuse lorry collection dates, 

upcoming consultations  and much more, look 

us up at: 

www.eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 

 Or like us at: 

www.facebook.com/EccleshallPC 

http://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit
mailto:highways@staffordshire.gov.uk
https://prow.staffordshire.gov.uk/standardmap.aspx
https://prow.staffordshire.gov.uk/standardmap.aspx


Eccleshall Guide 
The Eccleshall Guide  is online  for all your information about Eccleshall.   

Guide information can be found at:  www.eccleshallguide.org 

Partners in Parking 

In recent surveys of the opinion of the 

residents of the area, more parking 

often comes top of the list of things 

that people want. 

In many towns these days finding a 

convenient parking place is not always 

easy. We like to park next to the shop 

that we want to visit and have got 

used to out of town stores with 

masses of parking. Eccleshall has a 

wide variety of town centre 

businesses that are well worth a visit. 

Part of the solution for Eccleshall town 

centre without its own large shoppers 

car park was partially solved when the 

Central England Co-op built the 

current store and provided it with a 

large car park.  

Shoppers can park free for up to two 

hours.  

The problem for staff who worked in 

the town centre was not so easily 

solved. After the free two hours there 

is a charge for any additional time.  

In cooperation with the Co-op, 

Eccleshall Parish Council arranged for 

ten parking spaces in the Adopt-a-

trader scheme which allowed ten 

traders one space each for their staff 

without charge.  

The spaces are much sought after 

and the scheme relies on traders to 

make full use of them. Until the 

Police Post was sold Councillor 

Jeremy Part had arranged thirteen 

spaces on their car park. Of course 

with the sale of the Police Post the 

spaces were no longer available. The 

search for more spaces continues 

and traders are encouraged to use 

out of town centre streets for 

parking, leaving the town centre for 

shoppers and visitors. 

John James the manager of the  

Eccleshall Co-op and Peter Jones 



Eccleshall, as everyone knows, lies 
mostly in the valley of the River Sow. 
As a consequence, surface water from 
housing and roads makes its way 
through the drainage system into the 
river, and at times of extreme weather 
this cannot cope with the flow, 
resulting in flooding, as seen on Stone 
Road and the town centre. Housing 
developments over the last 30 or so 
years have put a further load on the 
drainage system (part of which is c100 
years old), and in recent times, 
properties and businesses have 
sustained serious flood damage. 

 

Eccleshall  Flood Action Group was 
formed, with the help of the 
National Flood Forum to identify 
flood risks within our community, 
and outlying villages within the 
Parish, i.e. Slindon which has been 
affected recently. EFLAG 
membership consists of local 
residents, some who have 
experienced flooding first hand, and 
Parish, Borough and County 
Councillors. EFLAG has given advice 
to other local flood victims, and also 
obtained grants for the fitting of 
flood door barriers in the Stafford 
Street /High Street area . EFLAG is 
constantly monitoring proposed 
building development in the area, 
and the adverse effect it may have 
on the situation. The work on Stone 
Road to alleviate flooding by 
installing additional pipework is 
ongoing at the time of writing, and 
should have a considerable effect on 
reducing the threat to property on 
this stretch of the highway.  

 

In addition, EFLAG is working with 
various agencies i.e. Staffordshire 
County Council Flood Risk Team, the 
Environment Agency, Severn Trent 
Water, Staffordshire Highways, Sow 
and Penk Internal Drainage Board 
and the Staffordshire Wildlife Trust, 
and is also working to improve the 
reporting procedure of floods as 
they occur, to the appropriate 
bodies.  



It has been observed in recent years, 
that standing water is present on 
fields and other open spaces, which 
may indicate that ditches are not 
fulfilling their function in carrying 
water away efficiently, resulting in 
flooding of roads and property. 

EFLAG have managed to hold 
meetings through the latter stages of 
the Pandemic via Zoom, including a 
successful ‘open forum’ attended by 
numerous residents and outside 
agencies. A Facebook page was set up 
in February, and has proved a popular 
method of communication. It is 
anticipated as Covid 19 restrictions 
are eased and we move into the 
Summer months, the Group will be 
able to carry out more practical work 
‘in the field’ i.e. physical inspection 
and reporting of obstructed ditches 
and drainage to the appropriate 
landowners and agencies. 

 

 

Eccleshall Flood Action Group 

Contacts 

Chairman Stuart Perren  

01785 851440 

stuartretro75@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary Kath Lynch 

07474 463906 

eccleshallfloodag@btinternet.com 

 

Public Relations Ant Reid 

07810 833089 

antreid@sharant.com 

Pictured opposite showing  

work in the £250,000  

Staffordshire County Council flood 

prevention scheme in Stone Road 

May 2021. 



The overall effect of their work creates 
a wonderfully sunny outlook to the 
town centre for many months. The 
brackets used are tested to ensure that 
the baskets are secure and in no way 
endanger the passing public. Prior to 
this date, volunteers from Amey 
(Staffordshire County Council 
contractors) kindly gave their time to 
install 8 ground anchors for 
replacement oak posts. The approved 
new fitting aims to reduce rotting of 
the oak posts, which was the cause of 
the replacements. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Ecclian Society raises the funds 
each year to pay for the baskets and 
mangers, many of them are sponsored 
by local businesses, individuals and 
organisations, whose support is then 
acknowledged with a plaque on or 
near the baskets and mangers. The 
baskets were obtained from Johnson 
Hall Nursery.  

Watering of the baskets is paid for by 
Eccleshall Parish Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Society is also responsible for the 
erection of the Christmas trees 
complete with lights in the town 
centre using the same brackets after 
the baskets have been taken down. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Freeman Chairman of the 
Ecclian Society and Wendy Baskerville 

committee member 

TREE FELLAS AND THREE LADIES 



This is also in partnership with the Parish 
Council who fund the trees and arrange 
any licenses and logistics. 

Funds are raised each year by the Society 
with fund raising activities such as a very 
popular calendar showing sights of the 
parish, created from local photographs. 

 

Membership of the Ecclian Society is 
available to anyone with a family fee of 
£5, the fee not having been raised since 
the Society started. Contact Richard Egan 
for further details 01785 851548 
email: Richard_john_egan@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Chairman of the Society is 
Brian Freeman (01785 851590) 
and the Secretary is Christine 
Heelis who can be contacted at 
01785 850870. 

mailto:Richard_john_egan@hotmail.com


Each year, pandemic permitting. the Ecclian Society arranges a weekend of open 

gardens in the town when local residents throw open their gardens for lovers of 

gardens to enjoy. 

Eleven gardens were available to enjoy on Saturday 19th and Sunday 20 June this 

year between 10am and 4pm. 

The event is arranged and coordinated by Anne and Luke Serjeant and is a fund 

raising opportunity for the Society’s activities in the Parish. Approximately 580 

visitors attended the two day event paying £5 for a programme of admission 

which was on sale outside the High Street library on both days. Funds raised 

totalled an impressive £3,090. 

The Mayor and Mayoress Councillor Tony Nixon and his wife Hazel attended and 

enjoyed the gardens on the Sunday afternoon. 

Further details for future years Open Garden events be obtained from Luke and 
Anne Serjeant 01785 859439 or email serjeant11@gmail.com 

Open Gardens Weekend 2021 

Mrs Myf Freeman,  Mayoress Hazel Nixon, Mr. Brian Freeman and Mayor Councillor Tony Nixon 



HIDDEN TREASURE? 

Hidden away on Shaws Lane in 

Eccleshall is the Allotment 

Association’s 65 plot site. 

Although it has been there for over 

40 years the location of it is still a 

mystery to many residents. 

The five acre site is owned by the 

Parish Council and is managed and 

operated by the Allotment 

Association. 

 

 

The new allotments sign, erected by the 

Association on the 17th June.  

From left to right: Councillor Stuart Perren, 

the council’s representative on the 

association, Ron Milne, the association's 

chairman and Councillor Peter Jones, the 

Council’s chairman.  

Contact Details ~ for information 

on plot availability email: 

eccleshallaa@gmail.com 

The folk who look after a plot ranges from 80 year olds to youngsters and the 

success rate for growth varies along with the produce grown. If you fancy 

your chances get in touch with the association for further details. There is 

currently a short waiting list, and any plots that become free will be allocated 

in turn, at a modest annual rent.  



PARISH FOOTPATHS 
 
The Footpath Marshals have been hard at work walking their allocation of parish 
footpaths and reporting issues they have found.  This has been especially relevant 
as the verges and hedgerows have been growing very fast recently.  Our 
Footpaths Maintenance Operative has been dealing with all the issues as they 
have been reported.  The Parish Council is grateful for all the time that the 
Footpath Marshal team give to this activity. 
 
It is still hoped that we shall be able to convene a stile building team at the end of 
July.  The team will be made up of 3 or 4 volunteers who will be supervised by an 
employee of the County Council and will completely build and replace stiles that 
can no longer be repaired. 
 
You may have seen signs, placed on posts by some fields by the NFU.  The Parish 
Council wish to emphasize the concern felt by farmers whose animals are in the 
fields, about keeping dogs on leads, unless you are chased by cattle, in which case 
release your dog as the cattle are more likely to chase the dog. 
 
Several residents have expressed concern about the growth of vegetation on  
footpath 13 that runs from Shaws Lane to the Vicarage end of the Eyeswell 
(footpath 15).  As a public right of way the Parish Council do not have a duty to 
maintain this particular path. The responsibility ultimately lies with the respective 
landowners that own the land that the path crosses, and the statutory duty to 
ensure access lies with the County Council.  A large section at the top end (Shaws 
Lane) of the path is on land owned by Taylor Wimpey.  However, since this is a 
well used route within the parish the Parish Council do fund three cut backs of the 
vegetation each year to support accessibility of the path, although it is not obliged 
to do so.  The Parish Council is also currently looking to replace the metal gate 
where footpath 13 intersects with the Eyeswell end of the path, as this gate is 
corroding. 
 
Some residents have also commented about dog fouling on the Eyeswell 
(footpath 15).  This, again, is a very well used path and it is important to keep it 
clear for all to enjoy.  If you regularly walk along this path with your dog, please 
be kind enough to pick up any excrement left by your dog.  There is a bin at the 
top of Small Lane, one on Usulwall Close and one at the Vicarage end on the 
Washpits. 
 
Again may I thank our Footpath Marshals for all their hard work.  Please contact 
Ros Taylor on ros.taylor@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk or 01785 859068 if you 
would like to volunteer to join the Footpath Marshal team. 

mailto:ros.taylor@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk


 
 
 

 

ECCLESHALL COMMUNITY BAND 

Eccleshall Community Band aims to promote music within our community by 

providing a safe and happy environment where all ages and standards of players 

from the community can join together and play for the benefit of all local 

residents. 

They undertake performances within the community for everyone to enjoy, and 

have participated in events including a Singathon in the Community Centre, the 

Christmas tree festival in Holy Trinity Church, a local Charity Concert, amongst 

others. 

The group provides a mentoring system to introduce music to new players, 

whereby more experienced players can support others. 

Launched on World Music 

Day,  21st June, a new 

composition has been 

written for the band by 

Martin Jones. The 

Renaissance is a piece of 

music that was written to 

celebrate amateur musicians 

being able to play together 

as we come out of the Covid 

pandemic. 

It was written for two bands that have become friends due to the pandemic, 

despite being separated by 540 miles. 

It was premiered in a live performance at Stornaway on the Isle of Lewis, and 

simultaneously the Eccleshall Band released a video of the piece recorded in the 

historic setting of Eccleshall Church. The Stornaway performance was  also 

recorded and the performances will be available on YouTube. The Eccleshall 

recording can be viewed at: 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lv-g7rB_OBA 

New members are always welcome - at any level. Eccleshall band can be found 
on Facebook or please contact eccleshallcommunityband@gmail.com or Hazel on 
01785 851 259 or Ruth on 01785 859 908. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lv-g7rB_OBA
mailto:eccleshallcommunityband@gmail.com


 PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

TOWN WARD 

Mrs E. Amos 

6, St. Chad’s Road, Eccleshall, ST21 6AH 

851827 

eileen.amos@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr Peter Jones  (Chairman) 

25, Wheelwright Drive, Eccleshall, ST21 6LB 

851381 

peter.jones@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mrs Joy Jones 

25, Wheelwright Drive, Eccleshall, ST21 6LB 

851381 

joy.jones@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr Gordon Dale 

74,High Street, Eccleshall, ST21 6BZ 

850124 

gordon.dale@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mrs. L. Dale (Vice -Chairman) 

74, High Street, Eccleshall, ST21 6BZ 

850124 

libby.dale@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr Ant Reid 

47, Hartlands Road, Eccleshall, ST21 6DW 

07810 833089 

ant.reid@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr. P. Stenning 

1, Shaw's Lane, Eccleshall, ST21 6JB 

859984 

philip.stenning@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mrs. Ros Taylor 

1, Southlands Court, Eccleshall, ST21 6DU 

859068 

ros.taylor@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

CROXTON WARD 

Mr B. Delanchy, 

5, Highfields, Croxton, ST21 6NJ 

07837 296472 

bryan.delanchy@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

 
 

Mrs R. Langford 

Ferndale, Woodwall Green, Croxton, ST21 6PH 

01630 620545 

ros.langford@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr. Stuart Mifflin 

Church Cottage, Church Lane, Croxton, ST21 6PG 

stuart.mifflin@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

HORSLEY WARD 

Mr Steve Kean 

Countryside, Cash Lane, Garmelow, ST21 6HN 

284450 

steve.kean@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Mr Stuart Perren, 

Conifers, Cross Butts, Eccleshall, ST21 6AX 

851440 

stuart.perren@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 

 

Mr Chris Wilkins, 

Elford Rise, Shaw’s Lane, Eccleshall, ST21 6JB 

chris.wilkins@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 

851429 

 

SLINDON WARD  

Mr C. J. Leather 

Ankerton House, Eccleshall, ST21 6LZ 

850888 

john.leather@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR  

Mr Jeremy Pert 

Bank Farm, Croxton, ST21 6PE 

07740 924659 

jeremyp@jeremypert.co.uk 
 

BOROUGH COUNCILLORS 

Mr Peter Jones (details as opposite)  

Mr Jeremy Pert (details as above) 
 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL 
Mrs Stacey Worden 

16, Newport Road, Great Bridgeford ST18 9PR 

01785 282296 

clerk@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

ASSISTANT CLERK TO THE COUNCIL 

Mrs. Beverley Partridge  

07760 896052 

assistantclerk@eccleshallparishcouncil.co.uk 


